
                                                                                              UNAPPROVED


                                                                                 SELECTBOARD MINUTES

                                           MAY 9, 2023

MEMBERS PRESENT: Thomas Wilson, Linda Montague, Deborah Baker, Charles Rockwell 
and Philip E. Mazzucco.

OTHERS PRESENT:  Andrea Lenhardt, Peter Pelton, Donald Lewis, Anniken Davenport, 
Albert Davenport, Jason Norton, Arlene Bentley, William Meyer and John LaVecchia.


Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m.


Motion by Tom, seconded by Phil to approve the April minutes with minor corrections as 
noted.  Motion carried.


TOWN CLERK:

 Some dog owners have had trouble getting appointments for the required rabies 
vaccinations.  Jason will take the dog book, tags and licenses when he visits to enforce 
compliance as the SB will be signing the dog warrant at the next meeting.

1. Laverne “Dude’ Truehart repaired the opening at the back of the library 

building. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:

                                   Cash on hand         04/01/23           $783,555.36

                                   Receivables                                        48,795.62

                                   Disbursements                                    57,430.93

                                   Cash on hand         04/30/23           $774,920.05

OLD BUSINESSl:  

1. Highway:  finished graveling on Kent Hollow Road, grading roads and used 

chloride. A Jersey barrier was installed on Kent Hollow Road.  Phil has driven 
the roads and they look good.


2. Jason gave his Constable’s report.  Certain boys have been obstructing traffic 
here in West Rupert village.  Consensus of the Board to let the Town of 
Sandgate borrow our speed cart for one week.  


3. Bill Meyer explained what the Communications Union District is doing.

4. John will provide the Board with an updated list of suggested fees for zoning 

affairs.  Motion by Tom, seconded by Phil to approve the new zoning fee 
schedule.  Motion carried.


5. The Town Green walking path marked out.  Doug Armstrong will mow it.  A 
request by a resident for a horse shoe pit to be placed at the Green.


6.  The library plant sale is May 20th and the golf event has been scheduled.

7. Heat pumps are in at the Office and Listers have had their interior door 

installed.

8. Consensus of the Board to put on hold the offer for Bennington County 

Sherriff’s patrols for now.  It is $70.00 per hour for their service.

9. Motion by Tom, seconded by Charlie to appoint Jeremy Russo to the Board of 

Auditors.  Motion carried.

10. Motion by Tom, seconded by Linda to appoint Gregory Vail to fill the vacancy 

on the Planning Commission.  Motion carried.


Orders were signed by the Board.




Motion by Debbie, seconded by Phil to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting 
adjourned at 7:51 p.m.


                                         Respectfully submitted, 

                                         Linda Montague

                                         Selectboard Clerk.   


